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1866 Southern Lane ® Decatur, Georgia 30033-4097
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September 21, 2010

Dr. Adena Williams Loston

President

Saint Philip's College

1801 Martin Luther King

San Antonio, TX 78203
Y

Dear Dr. Logton:

Thank you for your letter of July 27, 2010, notifying the Commission on Colleges that St. Philip’s
College will implement two new programs. In Fall 2010, San Antonio College will offer a limited

number of courses at St. Philip’s College in the Associate of Applied Science in Electronics Technology
degree.

Beginning Spring 2011, the Electronics Technology program along with the Occupational Safety and
Health Technology program will be offered at St. Philip’s College. The Electronics Technology program
will require 13 new courses and 2 new faculty members. The resources will be transferred from San
Antonio College. A significant number of new courses will have to be developed.

The Associate of Applied Science in Occupational Safety and Health Technology will require 12 new
courses and 2 new faculty members. There are no similar programs at St. Philip’s College.

These programs appear to be a significant expansion at the current degree level, and as such require
submission of a prospectus for approval at least 3 months in advance of implementation. Guidelines for a
prospectus are published on our website: www.sacscoc.org, under Substantive Changes. If you need
assistance please do not hesitate to contact Dr. Michael Johnson (mjohnson@sacscoc.org) or 404-679-
4501, ext. 4514.

Best regards,

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.
President
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cc:  Dr. Mecca Salahuddin, Director, Planning, Research, and Effectiveness
Dr. Michael S. Johnson



